To Whom It May Concern

Dear Sir/Madam:

This letter is written to offer my strongest recommendation for consideration of Mr. Abed Elhadi F. Khalil for the Fulbright scholarship.  I have known Mr. Khalil for nearly four years.  He has taken courses from me. Khalil’s interest is focused on communication and control engineering, with emphasis on practical wireless communication systems.  Since his interest is quite close to my area of expertise, we have spent many hours discussing his specific problems, as well as various methodologies to efficiently address them.  He was always excellently prepared for our discussions, and many a time has been able to demonstrate to me rigorously the correctness and efficiency of his proposed methodology. I believe I know Abed Elhadi very well, both professionally and personally.

I have a fair knowledge of the control and communication engineering problems that this nation, as well as the others, must address in the future. In my estimation, Mr. Khalil would be a tremendous asset for our developing country in his area of interest. He is extremely well prepared to conduct independent studies and helping coordinate the efforts in his area of expertise, and to help deal with the many practical and important control and communication problems currently facing the our community. During his tenure at IUG he has given a number of excellent seminars. His presentations were without exception well prepared, clear, and logically flowing. His interactions with other colleagues and students clearly demonstrated his talent for cooperation and passion to work in a team environment.

He would be a perfect incumbent to the Fulbright scholarship and could fulfill a major leadership role in investigating, understanding, and managing the key challenges that face both the industry and the academia.
Mr. Khalil has been one of our hardest working students in our program at Islamic University of Gaza. Although his personality is very quiet and unassuming, he has been very productive, having presented talks in several occasions. He has been very responsible, ethical, and dependable; thorough in his assignments, and at all times a true gentleman.  He is exactly the type of young fellows that our country needs to develop and advance. 
Abed Elhadi is highly respected by his peers, by our entire faculty, and by the leadership of our campus. He has distinguished himself in the academic work, professional relationships with others, and leadership in the campus student community.  
He has my strongest possible recommendation.  Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,


Assad Abu Jasser, 

Professor of electrical engineering,
Department of Communication & Control Engineering,
Islamic University of Gaza

Office phone: +972-82860700-(2870)
Email:  ajasser@mail.iugaza.edu
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